
The Government have refused to set out
their state pension age plans –
McDonnell

John McDonnell MP, Labour’s Shadow Chancellor, commenting on the Government’s
refusal to set out their State Pension age plans, said:

“Today the Government have refused to set out their plans for the State
Pension age before the election, despite the legal requirement to report to
Parliament before the 7th May.
“It comes on the back of the Prime Minister’s continued refusal to commit to
the State Pension triple-lock.

“This is yet more worrying news for pensioners already hit by a squeeze to
their living standards. Labour is calling for clarity from the Tories on
their plans for the future of the State Pension age.

“Pensioners, and working people, cannot afford not to know the future of the
State Pension age.

“This is more evidence that this election is a choice between a Tory party
that fails working people and a Labour Party that will stand up for working
people and deliver a better, fairer Britain.”
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